KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

June 11, 2011, St. Thomas the Apostle, Lenoir City

The meeting was opened by Lois Schering, leading the group in lighting the candle, prayer, and reflection.

Those present: Debbie Ferreri, Judy Holt, Robert Morris, Dick Shriver and Lois Schering.  Also present Angela Feltz and Robert Ketteringham

Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima and Fr. Alex Waraksa offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting and upcoming weekend formation.  Other members present stated their Palanca as well. 

All present prayed the Leaders prayer and participated in Leader’s Group Reunion. 

Secretary: Angela Feltz for Kay Sheldon

There were six changes and/or corrections to the minutes.  The minutes were corrected as requested and then posted on the web site.  Dick made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected.  Robb seconded the motion and they were approved as corrected.

Treasurer: Debbie 

Debbie distributed copies of the Treasurer's report (attached).  

A check was received from the Regional Service team for the Spring Regional Encounter.  Debbie asked about a money market account which would receive a higher interest rate instead of the savings account.    Clarification was made as to the amount to be placed in this account.  Reference was made to the secretary's minutes from the last meeting.  Debbie will check with the bank about withdrawals/penalty per month on withdrawals. 

The bank balance as of June 11, 2011, is $6,782.65. 

Dick made the motion to accept the treasurer’s report.  Robb seconded the motion which carried. 

Lois added that a new tri-fold brochure was printed at a cost of $96.00.  One thousand copies were printed in English and one thousand copies were printed in Spanish.  The bill will be sent to Debbie for payment. 

Pre-Cursillo:  Robb

Two applications have been received for the Women's Cursillo #42 in October.  Robb has sent the letters and will wait for a response letter.  

Robb talked about the Prayer Vigil page on the web page having had unwanted information entered which took him an hour to correct.  Discussion continued into the time when this should be posted.  It was decided that Secretariat members would monitor the vigil and let Robb know if there is something there that needs to be removed.

Three Day (English):  Aurora Gardner (not present) – no report

Team meetings have begun for the fall English weekends. 

Carol Rummel will be the next Rectora for the English Women's weekend team.   Carol’s report read by Lois is attached.  Team members attended the last SOL and will begin meetings on 6/12/11.

Dave Campbell will be the Rector for the English Men's weekend #41, September 15 - 18.  The first team meeting will be 6/18/11.

Debbie stated that Apison Retreat Center was not damaged during the recent storms in Tennessee.

Three Day (Spanish):  Beatriz Rincon (absent) No report.

Nancy Kinerson is the Rectora for the Women’s weekend #7 to be held Aug. 25-28 and the team is in formation.  

Inventory person: At this time Debbie is doing the Inventory and will have an inventory report for the next meeting.

Post Cursillo: Dick Shriver

Dick and Bob are working on updating the parish rep list.  They are also working on setting up another date for a Parish Rep Workshop.  

Dick reported that there are five Ultreyas currently meeting in the diocese.  He stated that the St. Thomas / Our Lady of Fatima Ultreya will return to Our Lady of Fatima.  They will be meeting on the fourth Thursday of the month.  We now have the opportunity to attend an Ultreya every week of the month.  

A request for Palanca will be sent out as well as having the three upcoming weekends placed on the National Cursillo Web Site.

Dick has requested that Pieter Ulmer give him the information when Group Reunions are meeting in the diocese.  Lois requested the names of those attending because this information will be useful to future  Rectors/Rectoras.

Dick stated that at this point, Parish Reps is a weak link.

Sixty extra closing books have been made for the Spanish weekends.

Articles are still needed from Fr. Alex, Jim and Judy Holt and the Spanish Community for the upcoming Rooster Crows.  Please submit to Dick as soon as possible.  Next Rooster Crows is scheduled in July.

School of Leaders, English: Jim and Judy Holt (Jim absent)

Judy stated that the last SOL was very good.   The next School of Leaders is the Diocesan Encounter on July 23 at Sacred Heart Cathedral.  

Changing the name of the “School of Leaders” was discussed.  Judy made the motion to change the name to the “4th day Workshop.”  This was seconded by Dick and approved.  

Based on comments from the last SOL, Lois commented on the following:

· Concerns of Apison’s remote locations.  The Secretariat is looking for alternate locations and perhaps alternating the locations between different areas of the Diocese.  Several names were mentioned.  Debbie will continue researching this subject.

· 20 minute nature breaks on the weekend.  After a discussion, it is felt that this is something to bring up with the Rector/Rectora.  

· A Secretariat member should attend an early team meeting (preferably the first) to express our appreciation, and offer our prayers and support.  Lois collected Palanca from Secretariat members present today to be given to the teams currently in formation.  

· Social gathering in individual areas once a month – this was discussed but not felt feasible.  This will be directed to the Parish Reps to discuss.

· Palanca Party for General Palanca to create posters from parishes, ultreyas groups etc.  Bob will get with the parish reps about this.

School of Leaders, Spanish:  Alicia Mora (absent) – no report

Lois mentioned that she is in the process of contacting someone to assist as coordinator for the SOL.

Music:  Judy  

Judy will adjust the Cursillo application to include whether the new Cursillistas like to sing and if they play a musical instrument.  Angie emailed Judy a copy of the application in MSWord to make the changes. 


Judy submitted the music for the Diocesan Encounter.  

All Secretariat members should email Judy Holt with the names of any musicians to be included in a list of musicians.  

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex Waraksa (absent) – no report

Lay Director: Lois

Lois discussed the Diocesan Encounter July 23rd at Sacred Heart Cathedral.  Bishop Stika will be the Celebrant and Keynote Speaker.  The theme will be “Seeds That are Sown.”   Fr. Alex and Fr. Ed Ogidan will con-celebrate and Deacon Mike Jacobs will be attending.  The Youth room will not be available this year and food will be stored in the school cafeteria refrigerator.  Volunteers will be needed to take food to the cafeteria.  Lois has sent letters to the priests, deacons and religious.  Gathering is at 9:30 with Mass beginning at 10:00 am.  Nancy Kinerson will be translating for the Spanish community.  The Grand Ultreya and Fiesta will follow.  Cursillistas are encouraged to bring their families.  Dick will get the keys for Sacred Heart.

Lois stated that Mike Witka will be vacating the Regional Service Team this year.  The secretariat was asked for names to be nominated for a representative from our diocese.  Judy Holt suggested Angie Feltz who indicated that she was receptive to this idea.  Discussion followed.  Those present agreed that Angie’s name be submitted to Lynda Gruber, Coordinator of the Regional Service Team.

Old Business

Discussion was held on having permanent dates for the weekends.  The discussion was tabled until it can be discussed when Fr. Alex is available.  

An assistant to the secretariat for the Spanish community is needed for the position of Post Cursillo.    

Term limits was discussed and tabled.  New people are needed for this to be a movement.  New ideas would be good to keep our movement moving.  A decision needs to be made prior to the next election in October.  Dick and Lois will work on a proposal for this and bring to the next Secretariat meeting. 

Lois again discussed the need for updates for the Pastoral Plan.  All secretariat members are to check their area and make any necessary updates.  She must submit a report to the Bishop and to Regional in September.  

Lois has contacted the Regional Service team and submitted dates for them to present a workshop.  She has not heard from them as of yet.

A Memorial Mass will be held at St. Thomas the Apostle for Irene Kernan, former Lay Director of the Knoxville Cursillo Movement on Monday, June 13th.  Members of the Secretariat were asked to attend if possible.  

Items of Cursillo Literature have been purchased by Lois and given to the respective areas.

Lois had available information on the National Encounter in San Antonio, TX, July 28 – 31.  The Regional Encounter is in Melbourne, KY, September 30 – October 2.         

Lois reported on items discussed at the Lay Director/Spiritual Director Spring meeting which she felt needed our attention now.  

· If a sponsor in not grouping or attending Ultreya then they need to get a co-sponsor that is living the method of Cursillo.  Discussion followed.  It is imperative that we educate the 4th Day Community on the need for living the method.  You cannot bring your candidate into the 4th Day if you are not living the Cursillo method.  

· Team members should follow up with the candidates (table / parish) after the weekend to ensure they are in a group reunion and attending Ultreya.  This is something that can be included in team formation.  Possibly have a Team Reunion six weeks after the weekend also.  Submit your thoughts to Angie and she will compile the thoughts.  Angie and Dick will work together on this.  It will be sent to those at today’s meeting.

New Business 

Three positions will be open at the end of 2011.  These are the Secretary, currently Kay Sheldon, Treasurer, currently Debbie Ferreri, and Spanish Three Day Weekend Coordinator, currently Beatriz Rincon.   

2012 calendar dates should be submitted to Lois so she can compile a working calendar.  These dates will be discussed at the October Secretariat meeting.

Lois discussed the need for Secretariat members to respond to questions they receive via email.  A recent request received only two replies.  Email is a good way to discuss matters that come up and should be decided on before the next meeting.  It is suggested that the subject of your email includes “RESPONSE NEEDED” or “ACTION NEEDED” to get everyone’s attention.  







Respectfully submitted,







Kay Sheldon, Secretary 







Minutes recorded and composed by                                       

                                                    Angie Feltz.    

The next Secretariat Meeting will be August 13, 2011, in the Assembly Room at Sacred Heart Cathedral.  Dick volunteered to collect the key ahead of time.



